
From: CouncillorGerry O"Sullivan
To: Licensing
Subject: Application for Variation Premises Licence Shelly"s Bar 72 Station Lane Hornchurch RM12 6NA
Date: 18 May 2022 18:34:47

Dear Sirs,
I wish to make my objections to the Variation Premises Licence at the above.
The reason for my objections is:-

This establishment is in close proximately to a residential area.
The number of customers leaving this establishment in the early hours of the morning will
have a detrimental impact on the residents health and wellbeing. This will have a greater
impact on babies and young children who live in the area.
There will be excessive noise both from the club and customers particularly during the
summer months when windows are left open.
There is insufficient policing to cover both Hornchurch and Romford at the same time if
there is trouble.
As always there is the likelihood of antisocial behaviour when customers are provided
with extra drinking time.
The last means of public transport finishes at approximately 1 pm there by leaving
customers to wait for an available taxi.
There is no taxi rank in this area and therefore taxies will park in residential roads with
engines running and radios blearing.
There are no public conveniences in this area for customers to use once they leave the
premises. It is a fact that they will use the surrounding roads.
There will be an increase of litter in this area.
Residents are being sent what can only be described as intimidating letters from the
solicitors acting on behalf of Shelley’s bar.

Regards & Best Wishes
Councillor Gerry O’Sullivan
St Andrews Ward
Havering Council
Phone: 01708 441391
Email: councillorGerry.o’sullivan@havering.gov.uk
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